
 
 
  Executive Committee Agenda 

September 23, 2015, 10:00 a.m. Eastern 
Florida Association of Counties 

100 South Monroe Street 
Tallahassee, Florida 32301 

Dial-in Number: 1-888-670-3525 
Participant Passcode: 998 449 5298# 

 
 
 
 
1. Call to Order and Roll Call 
 
2. Public Comment 
 
3. Approval of Minutes from August 20, 2015 Executive Committee Meeting 
 
4. Planning Grant Application Approval 
 Mike Langton  
 Lisa King 
 Langton Associates 
 
5. New Business 
 
6. Public Comment 
 
7. Upcoming Executive Committee and Board Meetings 
 Executive Committee 
 October 15, 2015, 4:00 pm, ET 
 Dial-In Number: 1-888-670-3525 
 Participant Passcode:  998 449 5298# 
 
 Full Board of Directors  
 November 18, 2015, 9:00 – 11:00 am, ET  
 Omni Amelia Island Plantation 
 Nassau County 
 
8. Adjourn 



Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing 
 

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS 
Gulf Consortium 
The Gulf Consortium Executive Committee announces a telephone conference call to which all 
persons are invited. 
DATE AND TIME: September 23, 2015 at 10:00 am (ET) 
PLACE: Dial in Number: 888-670-3525 
Participant Passcode: 998 449 5298#  
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Executive Committee of the Gulf 
Consortium will discuss the Planning Grant Application and conduct other business. In 
accordance with section 163.01, the location of the conference call is the Florida Association of 
Counties, 100 S. Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32301. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Ginger Delegal at 850-922-4300 or 
gdelegal@fl-counties.com; or, see www.FACRestore.com. 
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special 
accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 3 
days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ginger Delegal at 850-922-4300 or 
gdelegal@fl-counties.com.  If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency 
using the Florida Relay Service, 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) or 1-800-955-8770 (Voice). 
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter 
considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the 
proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is 
to be issued. 
For more information, you may contact Ginger Delegal at 850-922-4300 or gdelegal@fl-
counties.com; or, see www.FACRestore.com. 
 
 

https://www.flrules.org/gateway/department.asp?id=1000
https://www.flrules.org/gateway/organization.asp?id=1089
mailto:gdelegal@fl-counties.com
http://www.facrestore.com/
mailto:gdelegal@fl-counties.com
mailto:gdelegal@fl-counties.com
mailto:gdelegal@fl-counties.com
http://www.facrestore.com/


Gulf ConsortiumExecutive Committee Meeting 
September 23, 2015, 10:00 a.m., Eastern

 FAC Office - Conference Call

County Executive Committee Member Present
Escambia Commissioner Grover Robinson
Gulf Warren Yeager
Monroe Commissioner George Neugent
Pinellas Susan Latvala
Walton Commissioner Sara Comander



 
 

Gulf Consortium Executive Committee 
September 23, 2015 

 
Agenda Item 3 

Approval of August 20, 2015 Executive Committee Minutes  
 
 
 

Statement of Issue:  
This agenda item proposes approval of the August 20, 2015 Executive 
Committee meeting minutes.   
 
Options: 
(1) Approve the August 20, 2015 Executive Committee minutes, as presented; 

or 
(2) Amend and then approve the August 20, 2015 Executive Committee 

minutes. 
 
Recommendation:   
Motion to approve the August 20, 2015 Executive Committee meeting minutes, 
as presented. 
 
Prepared by:  
Ginger Delegal 
Florida Association of Counties 
Interim Manager 
On:  September 18, 2015 
 
Attachment:  
Draft 8/20/15 Minutes 
 
Action Taken: 
 
Motion to: ____________________, Made by: ________________________; 
 
Seconded by:  _____________________. 
 
Approved____; Approved as amended_______; Defeated_________. 
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Gulf Consortium Executive Committee Meeting 
August 20, 2015, 4:00 p.m. (Eastern) 

Florida Association of Counties 
Leon County, Tallahassee, Florida  

 
 
Officers in Attendance Telephonically: Commissioner Sara Comander (Walton), Susan Latvala (Pinellas), 
Commissioner George Neugent (Monroe), Commissioner Grover Robinson (Escambia) and Warren Yeager 
(Gulf). 
 
Others in Attendance Telephonically: Commissioner Chris Constance (Charlotte), Lisa King (Langton & 
Associates), Doug Robison (Environmental Science Associates), Tiffany Busby (Wildwood Consulting), Ann 
Redmond (Environmental Science Associates), Tim Hauge (Escambia County) and Chips Kirschenfeld 
(Escambia County). 
 
 
Agenda Item #1 – Call to Order 
Commissioner Grover Robinson (Escambia) called the meeting to order at 4:06 pm (ET).  
 
 
Agenda Item #2 – Public Comment 
There was no public comment. 
  
 
Agenda Item #3 – Approval of Minutes from June 11, 2015 Executive Committee Meeting  
Ms. Ginger Delegal, Interim Manager, presented the minutes from the June 11, 2015 Executive 
Committee meeting.  A motion to approve the June 11, 2015 Executive Committee minutes was 
presented by Warren Yeager (Gulf) and seconded by Commissioner Sara Comander (Walton).  

ACTION: APPROVED 
 
 
Agenda Item #4 – Overview of August 26, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting  
Ms. Ginger Delegal, Interim Manager, briefed the Committee on recent activities of the Deepwater 
Horizon Partners which included recent conference calls with the Restoration Council and the release of 
the Restoration Council’s draft Funded Priorities List.  The Council has scheduled several workshops, two 
of which are in Florida, Bay and Pinellas counties.  There were no questions or comments by the 
Committee and no action was required.  

 
Ms. Delegal briefed the Committee on the proposed BP settlement resolving all outstanding claims as a 
result of the Deepwater Horizon Oil Spill.  Ms. Delegal introduced Doug Robison with Environmental 
Science Associates who gave a detailed briefing to the Committee. The Chairman also delivered a brief 
statement to the Committee on the proposed BP settlement.  The Committee discussed the importance 
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of goals for the workshop and of it presenting unifying ideas on the proposed settlement before the 
Board.  No action was required. 
 
Ms. Delegal introduced and the Chairman recognized Doug Robison with Environmental Science 
Associates who gave a detailed overview of the Board workshop scheduled for August 26 designed to 
allow the Board the ability to openly debate the goals and objectives to be set forth in the State 
Expenditure Plan as well as where and how the monies received via Pot 3 will be expended.  Mr. Robison 
then introduced Tiffany Busby with Wildwood Consulting who gave an overview of the logistics of the 
Board workshop and walked through the proposed agenda for the workshop.  There was considerable 
Board discussion on the Geographic Distribution of Projects and Economic and Environmental Projects 
sections of the workshop agenda.  There being no further questions or comments by the Committee, a 
motion to recommend approval of the workshop agenda was made by Susan Latvala (Pinellas) and 
seconded by Commissioner Sara Comander (Walton).  

ACTION: APPROVED 
 

Ms. Delegal presented the next item for the Committee’s consideration, the progress of the planning 
grant application.  Specifically, Ms. Delegal detailed recent conference calls with the Restoration Council 
and the collaborative process in reviewing documents on the shareable drive, Google Drive.  Ms. Delegal 
then introduced Lisa King with Langton Associates who detailed the collaborative process and the timeline 
for submitting the planning grant application.  There were no questions or comments by the Committee 
and no further action was required.  

 
Ms. Delegal gave a detailed overview of the General Counsel Services Contract and the need to hold same 
in abeyance until funding questions are answered by the Restoration Council. There were no questions by 
the Committee and no further action was required.    

 
Ms. Sarah Bleakley, Interim General Counsel, presented the Permanent Manger RFP update and direction 
for recommendation to the Board for approval and ratification of decision to suspend the RFP process.  
Funding questions remain with regard to the services of the Permanent Manager and, until the iterative 
and collaborative process is complete between the Gulf Consortium and the Restoration Council, counsel 
made the decision to suspend the RFP process until such time all funding matters are resolved.  There 
being no questions by the Committee,  a motion was made by Commissioner George Neugent (Monroe) 
and seconded by Warren Yeager (Gulf), to recommend approval and ratification of the decision to 
suspend the Permanent Manager RFP process.     

ACTION:  APPROVED 
 

Ms. Ginger Delegal, Interim Manager, presented the Committee with the proposed 2016 meeting 
calendar for the Gulf Consortium. The dates mostly coincide with a Florida Association of Counties 
conference with the exception of a possible stand-alone meeting in April, 2016.  There being no questions 
or comments by the Executive Committee, a motion was made by Commissioner George Neugent 
(Monroe) and seconded by Warren Yeager (Gulf) to recommend approval of the direction of the 2016 
Gulf Consortium meeting calendar.  

ACTION: APPROVED 
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Ms. Ginger Delegal, Interim Manager, presented the Committee with the FY 2015/2016 budget overview 
of the Gulf Consortium for recommendation of approval to the Board.  Ms. Delegal gave a brief overview 
of the financials attached to the agenda item which included a proposed annual budget for FY 2015/2016 
of $155,050.  There being no questions or comments by the Executive Committee, a motion was made by 
Warren Yeager (Gulf) and seconded by Susan Latvala (Pinellas) to recommend approval to the Board  of 
the proposed FY 2015/2016 budget of the Gulf Consortium.  

ACTION: APPROVED 
 

Ms. Ginger Delegal, Interim Manager, presented the Committee with the approval of independent auditor 
for FY 2014/2015.  Pursuant to Resolution 2014-02, which was adopted during the procurement process 
for the Independent Auditor for FY 2013/2014, renewals of the financial auditor contract may be 
approved by the Executive Committee.  There being no questions or comments by the Executive 
Committee, a motion was made by Commissioner Sara Comander (Walton) and seconded by 
Commissioner George Neugent (Monroe) to approve extension of the contract with Warren Averett to 
conduct the internal audit of the Gulf Consortium for FY 2014/2015.  

ACTION: APPROVED 
 

 
Agenda Item #5 –Report from the Committee of the Eight Disproportionately Affected Counties and 
Authorization to Convene 
Chairman Robinson recognized Warren Yeager, as Chair of the Committee of the Eight Disproportionately 
Affected Counties who gave a report to the Committee on the recent Triumph Board of Directors 
inaugural meeting on Tuesday, August 18, 2015 and his requested presence at the meeting by the 
Chairman of the Triumph Board of Directors, which prompted an emergency convening of the Committee 
of Eight Disproportionately Affected Counties.  Ms. Sarah Bleakley, General Counsel, then gave an 
overview of the intent of the agenda item for the Executive Committee to give retroactive authorization 
for the Committee of Eight to convene and meet recognizing an immediate need to meet in light of the 
Triumph Board meeting.  There was a brief discussion among the Committee members and a motion was 
made by Commissioner Sara Comander (Walton) and seconded by Warren Yeager (Gulf) to authorize and 
approve the Committee of Eight Disproportionately Affected Counties to convene on August 17, 2015.  
The motion passed unanimously.  

ACTION: APPROVED 
 
Agenda Item # 6 – New Business 
None.  
 
 
Agenda Item # 7 – Public Comment 
Commissioner Chris Constance (Charlotte)  
 
 
Agenda Item #8 – Upcoming Board Meetings 
The next meeting of the Consortium Board of Directors will be held on August 26, 2015 from 9:00-10:00 
am ET at Hilton, St. Petersburg Bayfront in Pinellas County. The Goal Setting Workshop will begin 
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immediately following the adjournment of the Board meeting on August 26, 2015. The next meeting is 
November 18, 2015 at 9:00 a.m. at the Omni Amelia Island Plantation in Nassau County.   
 
 
Agenda Item #8 – Adjournment 
There being no further business, the Committee adjourned at 5:26 pm (ET). 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Grover Robinson 
Chairman 



Gulf Consortium Executive Committee 
September 23, 2015 

 
Agenda Item 4 

Planning Grant Application Approval   
 
 

Executive Summary: 
Discuss and approve the Planning Grant Application for submission to the 
Restoration Council.    
 
Background: 
The Planning State Expenditure Plan was submitted to the Restoration Council 
for approval by the Governor on April 2, 2015.  The Council had a 60-day review 
period.  On May 21, 2015, the Council formally approved Florida’s Planning State 
Expenditure Plan.   
 
Langton Associates, a part of the ESA Consultant Team, has been working to 
prepare the planning grant application for the Consortium’s review and approval. 
Currently, the total request for the grant is $4,851,525.00, over a planning 
horizon that extends back from August 22, 2014 (period for pre-award costs), 
forward two (2) years, to September 30, 2017. A detailed breakdown of a 
proposed budget plan was included in the PSEP, and approved by the 
Consortium Board and the Restoration Council. Since the time of the PSEP 
submission and approval, Langton has been working with the Restoration 
Council staff on behalf of the Gulf Consortium in an iterative, progressive grant 
application process. 
 
At the Gulf Consortium Board meeting of June 19, 2015, the Board voted to 
delegate authority to the Executive Committee for approval on any and all 
submissions of the planning grant application, with the requirement of action 
reports to the full Board be given at their regularly scheduled meetings.   
 
On July 1, 2015, the Consortium received correspondence from the Council 
waiving the 30-day deadline for submission of the planning grant application, 
agreeing to the collaborative process of reviewing documents and providing 
assistance so the planning grant application approval is achieved and noting the 
request for the process to be completed and approved by September 30, 2015.   
 
Additional work and telephone conference calls have occurred between 
Consortium staff, Langton Associates, Leon County Clerk of Court staff, and the 
Restoration Council as to the grant funded eligibility of certain tasks performed by 
the Gulf Consortium to develop the State Expenditure Plan.  As a result of those 
conversations and the direction provided, attached to this agenda item is the 
planning grant application, seeking $4,851.525.00 to conduct the majority of the 
statutorily mandated work of the Gulf Consortium – that is, the development of 



Florida’s State Expenditure Plan.  The full Gulf Consortium Board of Directors 
approved the submission of an initial grant application at this same amount. 
However, the work to which the planning grant will be applied has changed since 
Board approval and submission of the grant application in March of 2015.  A 
detailed description of the grant budget begins on page 18 of the attachment. 
 
Significant changes include the following: 
 

• No request for pre-award costs for FAC or NGN the $60,000 contract 
amount for Interim Manager and Interim General Counsel services, 
respectively, is the cap of the amount that could be recovered for each, 
through the grant.  The likelihood that amount of pre-award work is 
related to the planning grant is extraordinarily small. 
 

• No request for FAC’s continued general management services for the 
Gulf Consortium are included and the request for NGN’s general 
counsel services were lowered by over $100,000 per year, again to 
reflect the fact that many of these services are ineligible for grant 
funding.   

 
• A $50,000 per year place holder for a new “contract manager” position 

to provide independent, qualified management and oversight of the 
ESA contract for the development of the State Expenditure Plan. 

 
• Increased budget amounts available throughout the planning grant 

application for feasibility studies and concept designs to $1.7 million.  
 
• Shifts the grant management function and budgeted amount from Leon 

County to Langton Associates, as a part of the ESA contract for the 
development of the State Expenditure Plan 

 
Accordingly, it is anticipated that the budget amount in the grant application will 
allow the Consortium, to fund, among other things, the ESA consultant team 
contract to develop the State Expenditure Plan; AV and meeting room rental 
costs; certain legal services related to the development of the SEP; a contract 
manager for the development of the SEP; independent auditor services; grants 
management and, feasibility studies and conceptual design work.  However, the 
Executive Committee should note that the general operating costs of the 
Consortium, such as general management and administration (e.g., FAC’s scope 
of work) and general legal services (e.g., most of NGN) of the Board will not be 
eligible for funding through the planning grant.  County contributions will need to 
continue to fund the provision of these services.  



 
The amount of the grant request is a maximum amount of the development of the 
state expenditure plan that could be funded through the planning grant.  The 
grant request budget is not a guaranteed amount to any contractor.  A 
contractor’s individual task orders; work orders; invoices; and any future contract 
amounts will still require full Board, Executive Committee, or Chairman approval, 
as appropriate.   
 
Fiscal Impact: 
Under Task Order 1, ESA agreed to develop the PSEP and the preparation of a 
grant application for planning funds.  Task Order 1 provides that payment to ESA 
is contingent upon the receipt of federal planning grant monies.  Upon receipt of 
those funds, ESA will be paid $15,000 for its services for the planning grant 
application preparation, and $35,980 when the Council approves the grant, for a 
total of $50,980.   
 
Attachments: 
Proposed Planning Grant Application. 
 
Recommendation:   
Approve the attached Planning Grant Application for immediate submission to 
the Restoration Council. 
 
Prepared by:  
Ginger Delegal 
Florida Association of Counties 
Interim General Manager 
On:  September 18, 2015 
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